PLANNING BOARD OF THE TOWN OF EAST KINGSTON, NH

MEETING MINUTES OF JULY 21, 1982

Members present: Richard Smith, Sr. - Chairman

Walter B. Schlotterbeck - Selectman

Dr. Robert Marston

Two pieces of business were voted on by the Board:

- A. Mrs. Charles Caswell's (formerly Mrs. G. S. Brinkerhoff) request for a subdivision of 4 lots from a 20 acre piece on Burnt Swamp Road which was originally submitted on February 17, 1982 and was extended for a 90 day period on June 18, 1982 expires on August 16, 1982 prior to the next scheduled Planning Board Meeting. East Kingston Land Subdivision Regulations require that the Board vote on the subdivision proposal prior to expiration of a 180 day period. Inasmuch as requirements of the subdivision regulations were not met, the Board voted unanimously to disapprove the subdivision request. W. Schlotterbeck will prepare the letter notifying Mrs. Caswell.
- B. The Board voted unanimously to accept the Westlands Map for the Town of East Kingston as presented by the National Cooperative Soil Survey conducted by the United States Department of Agriculture Soil Conservation Service, survey accomplished in 1981-1982 period. The map will serve as the official designation of the Town's Westlands and will serve as the back-up for the Westlands ordinance presently being prepared.

No other business was acted on by the Board.